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Upcoming Office Closures
The temple office will be closed on:

Tuesday, December 24, 2019 at noon Tuesday, December 31, 2019 at noon
Wednesday December 25, 2019 Wednesday January 1, 2020

Wishing everyone a Very Happy 2020!
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Friday - December 6, 2019 - 7:00 pm 
Led by Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel 
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Cantor Bern-Vogel 
in memory of her father’s 108th birthday and 30th yahrzeit year

Saturday - December 7, 2019 
SHABBAT DOROT SERVICE AT 10:00 AM 
Led by Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel 
Parashat Vayetzei    - - Genesis 28:10 - 32:3
Haftarah -  Hosea 12:13 - 14:10

Shabbat B’Yachad - Friday - December 13, 2019 - 6:30 pm -7:30pm
Led by Rabbi Reznick
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Barb & Mike Smith

Saturday - December 14, 2019 
NO TORAH STUDY
NO SHABBAT MORNING SERVICE
Parashat Vayishlach - -  Genesis 32:4 - 36:43
Haftarah -  Obadiah 1:1 - 1:21

Friday - December 20, 2019 - Choir Shabbat Services - 7:00 pm
Led by Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Heidi Nimmo & Jeff Spears

Saturday - December 21, 2019
Torah Study led by Rabbi Reznick - 9:15 to 9:45am 
SHABBAT MORNING SERVICE AT 10:00 AM 
Led by Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel
Parashat Vayeshev    - -  Genesis 37:1 - 40:23
Haftarah -  Amos 2:6 - 3:8

Shabbat - Friday - December 27, 2019 - 7:00 pm
Led by Cantor Bern-Vogel
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Francesca & Stuart Sweet

Saturday - December 28, 2019 
NO TORAH STUDY
NO SHABBAT MORNING SERVICE
Parashat Miketz - -  Genesis 41:1 - 44:17
Haftarah -  I Kings 3:15 - 4:1
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Winter has descended upon our mountains and begun to send rain, chilly mornings and 
dark evenings to our mountain community. It's harder to get moving quickly in the mornings 
and the early darkening skies make us long for cozy blankets and soup. Winter is a time to 
gather together around a fireplace, tell stories and connect. Channukah, our festival of lights 
falls at the darkest time of year. This is not a coincidence by any means. We as a people are 
told to gather together and bring increasing light each night, for eight nights to our homes 
and our community. This concept of bringing in light, can be understood in many different 
ways. Please join us a s a community for our Emanu El Channukah party, on December 
22nd. We want to invite you to join us for our second annual Light Up The Night celebration

in downtown Redlands on December 29th at 5pm. We will light a giant channukiah in Ed Hales Park, together with
our brothers and sisters of other faiths who will stand in solidarity with the Jewish community, who are invited to
light channukiyot with us as well. Our School for Jewish Living will sing a song or two and we will share the light
of our holiday with all who care to celebrate with us. 

As we strengthen Emanu El’s longtime dedication to giving back to the community, we begin a new project
called Mitzvah of the Month. The idea is that each month in our bulletin, on our website and in services we will
highlight an opportunity that you can engage in to give back to others in our Redlands or surrounding communities.
Service to others is of course the way can bring light and help others, give back a small portion of what has been
given to us, and begin to heal the world. In December we are inviting you to bring in new or gently used coats,
clothes, shoes for Redlands Family Service. The winter months and this shift in weather can create challenges for
those who can’t afford to feed and clothe their family for the season. Let’s make that easier for them. 

While for many the holidays are a wonderful time of year, they can also bring stress and challenge to many.
Emanu El we are all one great big extended family in our community. Let us reach out to one another and extend
our kindness and warmth to anyone who joins us during this season. In extending a warm smile or a hug we
become the welcoming safe place where all feel at home. What more does any human look for in a spiritual
community than that. 

From my family to you and yours, May this season of holidays bring light and love to all! 
In deep gratitude,

Rabbi Lindy Reznick

Nes Gadol Haya Sham!! A great miracle happened there! 
Happy Kislev!!! We’ve just begun one of our special Jewish calendar months of the

year with pretty much everyone’s favorite Eight-Day Festival – Hanukkah!! 
Blessed to live in a diverse culture, we are privy to many kinds of festivities; with the

North Pole tilted farthest from the sun, during these shortest days of the year - also known
as the winter solstice - the Festival of Lights is a common theme. 

When we see the sparkle
in our children’s eyes, their
excitement and anticipation in
the reflection of the chanukiot

[Hanukkah menorah] candles, it always gives us a
renewed sense of hope and joy. At our
congregational Hanukkah celebration this year on
Sunday, December 22, we will sing traditional songs,
light the Chanukiah, enjoy delicious latkes [potato
pancakes]  sufganiot [jelly doughnuts] and be
entertained by our children as well! 

On Sunday, December 15th, I will be joining
colleagues in a Festival of Jewish Music concert in
Pomona. Would love to see you there! 

Hanukkah Sameach! Happy Hanukkah
Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
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Wouldn’t you like to
be a Pepper too?

Just admit it. You’re
humming that famous Dr.
Pepper commercial in your
head. You might even be
thinking of that young fellow
dancing from place to place. It
was a very successful

commercial in the 1970s. It worked, because
everyone wants to belong. 

I’ve written before about how belonging and how
important it is. Very few people will come to worship
simply because they enjoy the chanting and the
Hebrew. Most people want more than that. They
want a feeling of family, and a feeling of belonging.
That’s a very important point if you’re trying to
attract new members. The most beautiful building
and the loveliest view won’t hold people if they don’t
feel like they belong. 

Here I have to once again call out the excellent
work done by Dr. Susan Damron and her Welcoming
Committee. When you walk into our building, you’re
greeted as if you’re family. Even if it’s your first time
seeing us, you belong here. (Hey, that’s a good
slogan. What a shame the Lutheran church in town
got to it before I did.) 

When you see someone new at services, let them
know they’re part of the family and that they belong
at Congregation Emanu El. This is especially
important if they don’t look like they fit the
old-school Eastern European Jew stereotype. Those
days when we look askew at someone who walks in
and think, “Do they know where they are?” should be
long gone. Everyone is welcome at Congregation
Emanu El. Everyone belongs here. 

There are a lot of ways to help people feel like
they belong. One of the easiest is just to treat them
like friends. Another is to ask for their help. People
like to feel wanted, and if you ask someone to give
you a quick hand they’ll feel like they are in the right
place. Of course, introduce yourself and make a
friend first, but don’t hesitate to treat someone like a
part of the family. Of course, they are. 

In the coming months I hope we’ll keep seeing
new faces and making new friends. And then, we can
all “be a pepper.” 

Shalom,
SSttuuaarrtt  SSwweeeett

Shalom!
I hope that you all enjoyed

a festive and relaxing
Thanksgiving!

Our December board
meeting will be on
December 4th at 6 pm at the
temple. Please note the time
and date change. All are

welcome.
Sisterhood will be VERY busy in December!

We have our self-defense workshop on
December 8th at 10 am led by Karen Levine.

On Sunday December 15th we will be hosting
our 2nd Artisan Faire! This will be an AMAZING
event with over 40 vendors selling unique items
not available in stores, and quite a few food
vendors as well!  Please refer to the event on
Facebook to see which vendors are coming. This
is going to be a great event that hopefully can be
a recurring thing! Tell your friends and family!

As we enter the dark days of winter (term
used lightly here in So Cal.) We can all find light
in the miracle of Hannukah! 

There are many ways to spread light and
cheer through our greater community this
season. Including (but not limited to) joining our
Hannukah party on Sunday December 22nd at
5:00 pm. If you are able to help make a LOT of
latkes (or even help to make a few) , please let
me know as I will be schvitzing in the kitchen
preparing fresh delicious latkes for the party! 

We are also gearing up for our annual Casino
Night on January 25th. If you would like to help
please reach out! We definitely need items for
our raffle, and our silent auction! If you are an
artist or a business or have a service or item to
donate, this is a wonderful opportunity to
promote your wares/business/talent and support
a great cause! This is our biggest ( and most fun)
fundraiser of the year.

In Sisterhood,

Karyn Lehmann 
President, Sisterhood

sisterhood@emanuelsb.org
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Temple Board of Directors Meeting 

December 19, 2019, 7:00 pm
Members of the congregation are always welcome.

_____________________________

Sisterhood Board Meeting
December 4, 2019, 6:00 pm

All Sisterhood Members are welcome
December SJL Dates

Sunday, December 1st - 9:00 - noon
Sunday, December 8th - 9:00 - noon
Sunday, December 15th - 9:00 - noon

Dear CEE Congregants,

Shabbat Shalom!
Happy Holidays!  Happy

Chanukah!  Happy New Year!
Jeffrey and I would like to

thank you all for your love,
support, and kind words in regards
to the death of his father, Sandy

Rosenfeld.  It is never easy to lose a loved one, but
even harder when they and your immediate family do
not live locally.  The Congregation family was
wonderful in surrounding us with love and support
during this difficult time.  How blessed we are to be
part of this beautiful, caring, and spiritual community.

The end of the year is fast approaching!  Please
remember that all donations and contributions made to
the Temple for dues are tax deductible.  So be sure to
get donations and dues to the Temple by December 31,
2019!  

In addition, for those members who receive IRA
distributions, if you have them directly sent to the
Temple they are not taxed to you and you can deduct
them on your tax return.  Please consult with your
financial advisor for more details.

Please review your monthly financial statements to
be sure that they accurately reflect money that you owe
to Congregation Emanu El.   If you have any questions
regarding any charges on your monthly financial
statement, please do not hesitate to contact me or Judy
Filsinger, Temple Administrator.  

Be sure to check our weekly electronic mailing and
our monthly bulletin to be sure you won’t miss any
exciting events that will be occurring during the last
month of 2019!

If you have any financial concerns, please do not
hesitate to contact me at kathy.rosenfeld@gmail.com
or my cell phone is 704-756-7427.

Have a safe and happy holiday season!

Kathy Rosenfeld

Dear SJL Families,
This year has flown by so

fast. The High holidays are
behind us and soon another
holiday, Hanukkah will be here. 

Holidays are about connecting
with family, but we don’t have to
wait for a holiday to connect with
the different generations;
children, parents, grandparents

and even great-grand parents. We can gain so much with
that inter-generational connection, even when it’s not our
own immediate family members. Young people can learn
from the seniors and seniors from the younger people. 

I can’t think of a better way to unite our congregation,
than creating programming that builds these connections
and relationships.  We at SJL are working on these
connecting programs; L’Dor Va Dor and Toddler time. 

L’Dor Va Dor in Hebrew means: from generation to
generation. It’s all about making connections, sharing
those special moments with others, like when you share a
family story or pass a recipe or an object that’s been your
family for a long time. We are a bigger family in
Congregation Emanu El. Together we can share our
stories and experiences, connect our children to our
seniors. As one big family we learn and grow from each
other’s experiences. 

Toddler time is a new program that aims to bring
young families with babies up to 3 years a taste of the
holidays. We want parents and young children all ages to
be part of our big family, learn about our amazing
traditions and holidays.  So, if you know of a toddler and
grown up that are longing for some Jewish connection
invite them to join us for this free fun program. Our first
toddler time will be on Sunday December 15th from 9:30
-10:00 am.

Please join us for our next L’dor Va Dor event. Mark
your calendar for Saturday December 7th for Shabbat
Dorot, an intergenerational morning service. Help us
spread the word about our Toddler time first event on
December 15th.

I am grateful for you and your family’s participation
in our community.

MMaarrcceellaa  LLaavvii
Director of Education & Youth

sjl@emanuelsb.org 
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Tuesdays - 6:30-8:30 p.m.

Dec. 3rd Jan. 7th
Dec. 10th Jan. 14th
Dec. 17th Jan. 28th

Congregation Emanu El - Raynes Learning
Center

Our INTRO to Judaism course explores
Jewish history, tradition, ideas, and
culture. Our vibrant introduction
community comes together to celebrate,
learn, and explore together. Our goal is to
learn and grow in connection as study and
open our hearts. Wherever you come
from. Wherever you are going. Your
Jewish journey begins here with
Congregation Emanu El. 

Join us for our first class and we promise
you will want to stay for the community
and connection. The 18 series course is
just a beginning to your future. We gather
at our congregation at 6:30p.m. on
Tuesday evenings. All details will be
explained in our first class.

Rabbi Lindy Reznick

We note with sorrow the recent deaths of 

FREDERIC "SANDY" ROSENFELD

He is survived by his beloved wife Gloria
and by his sons, Jeffrey (Kathleen), Eric
(Ann), Ron (Leslie) and grandchildren,

Jessica, Joshua, Sara, Rachael, Hailey and
Samantha, and great grandchildren, 

Michael and Jackson. 

May the memories of the righteous
be for a blessing

Mental Health Awareness in Action
FIRST PERSON

Public messages to heighten societal awareness of
mental illness were nowhere to be found three decades ago
when I awoke on the locked mental wing of a local
hospital. 

Today mental illness education and the stories of real
people who live with mental illness appear frequently in
popular media. Surprisingly education can also be found in
the greeting card aisle at CVS. Nestled among the cards are
free pamphlets identifying five ways anyone can be a
source of help and hope to someone living with mental
illness. 

Times were different when a diagnosis of bipolar
disorder quickly followed my 1991 hospital admission.
Then and for years leading up to that time nobody spoke
intelligently or comfortably about mental illness. Overcome
with shame families generally hid the diagnosis of mental
illness, and sometimes hid their family member as well.  

Fortunately for me things were different. I was lucky to
have the love of a devoted spouse who quickly learned
from professionals what I needed to do to get better. Jeff
assured me that serious mental illness is not 100% curable,
but is eminently treatable. Sharing what he learned gave me
hope. A few folks close to us followed Jeff’s lead, learning
about mental illness and thus overcoming their fear. They
actually doubled up on their love of Jeff, our young
children and needy me. 

Love saved me/us. Love makes all the difference.
Sadly, in spite of the contributions of popular media and

our CEE program Mental Health Awareness In Action
(MHAIA) today many mentally ill people remain unloved
and at worst closeted.

Psychotherapy, stress reduction, abstaining from
substance abuse, healthy living and taking prescribed
medications improve chances for recovery from severe
mental illness. But, recovery is hard going and management
is a day-to-day endeavor. Feeling loved makes wellness
possible. 

Let’s all LOVE! Love will end stigma. Without stigma
those afflicted and their loved ones may reach out and get
needed help.

With love mental health can be maintained.
With love hope can prevail.
With love there is life!  L’chaim

Heidi Nimmo
Heidi Nimmo and Nancy Sidhu, 
Co-Chairs, Mental Health Awareness In Action (MHAIA)
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What participants are saying:

Shabbat Dorot 
Saturday, December 7th 

10:00 am
Join us for another 

intergenerational experience.

Our new Shabbat morning service
that we are calling SHABBAT
DOROT, is an opportunity for

School children and seniors to join
together in Shabbat 

morning services.

Brunch will be served 
after the service.
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Our days have turned dark and colder...... but it is
shining and warm in your sisterhood gift shop!!

Come in for all of your
Hannukah and Holiday
decorating and gift
giving needs. December
is 20 % off most
Hannukah  items.
Menorahs, Candles, Toys, Socks, and much more.

Do you need that special something for a work
colleague, friend or mah jongg partner? New jewelry,
wind chimes, wall decor, night lights and fair trade
items are just some of the items you will be able to
shop for at our two "mini sales". One is Sunday
December 8th, during SJL. The sisterhood program
that day is self-defense.. Why not defend yourself
from crowds, gas prices, and holiday headaches by
supporting the shop that gives back to our SJL and
Temple? That mitzvah is an easy one, as you  have
time to put these dates on your calendar now.

You have another opportunity to shop at the "mini
sale" we will also provide for you. Sunday, Dec.15
from noon till three we will have be open and have
Hannukah and gift items out for you to choose from.
Plus our 30% off selected jewelry is still available. 

Don't shiver in the dark...we are here to light your
way.

As always, Shalom from your gift shop team,

Lisa Wise-Wolk , 
Phyllis Sweet , 

Barbara Smith and 
Margie Henkin

SISTERHOOD
GIFT SHOP SALE

DECEMBER 20% OFF SALE
most Hannukah items, menorahs,

candles, toys, and much more.

JEWELRY CLEARANCE 30 % off
Select items continues

Channukah Gather
Sunday 

December 15th,
9:30-10:00 a.m.

Join us with your babies and
toddlers as we sing, dance and
celebrate Chanukah together in
a fun interactive way. 

All are invited and 
the program is free.
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Join us for Sisterhood’s

Latkes Palooza Chanukah Dinner Party

Congregation Emanu El
Sunday

December 22, 2019
Songs, Games & Menorah lighting

5:00 p.m.

Adults - $10.00  - Children under 13 - Free

Everyone is invited! 

Bring your menorah and candles

If you would like to be part of the fun, making fresh hot latkes
for the party, please let us know when making your reservation.

RESERVATIONS REQUIRED
Make your reservation today!

RSVP to sisterhood@emanuelsb.org
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OUR LOST AND FOUND BOX IS FULL

Have you been looking for that favorite sweater? 
Can’t find that book you started?  

Searching for that jacket you need?  

Come check out our lost and found box, we may just
have what you have been looking for?

We rejoice with those whose birthdays occur in December and wish them a Mazal Tov:

4-December Joshua Rosenfeld 
5-December Paul Zipperstein 
5-December Trent Olmstead
7-December Laura Fenster
8-December Irving Hiller
11-December Joseph Karps
13-December Jennifer Posalski
13-December Sydney Weissman (18 years old)
16-December Judith Smith
17-December Roy Nierman
18-December Neil Brown
18-December Joanne Singer
18-December Nancy Sidhu
18-December  Michael Paisner

18-December Samuel Longoni (10 years old)
19-December  Ethel McAfee
21-December Jayden Basley (13 years old)
21-December James Bauer (8 years old)
23-December Ahna Roesch
24-December Sharon Bauer
24-December Charles Robinson
24-December Elise Wilkie (4 years old)
28-December R. Weston Hayden
28-December Paolo Longoni
29-December Erin Holder 
30-December Shauna Van Horn 
31-December Bernie Barrad

Grow a Leaf on Our
Simcha Tree

Do you have a special occasion to commemorate? 
Anniversary? Bar/Bat Mitzvah? Birthday? Graduation?

Celebrate it with the entire
Congregation Emanu El community!

Purchase a leaf on our beautiful
Simcha Tree for your special occasion.  

Call the temple office to order your leaf today!

We extend a hearty Mazal Tov to the following whose wedding anniversaries 
occur in the month of December:

1-December Lori & Gary Fenster
16-December Penny & Leon Schwartz
25-December Judith & G. Bud Charlick
25-December Rita & Rabbi Hillel Cohn
27-December Mara & Jeffrey Lewis
29-December Jerry & Lynn Mathews
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We gratefully acknowledge these contributions to our various temple funds:

TEMPLE FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of… 
Virginia Joyce by Michelle Anctil
Loretta Nave by Michelle Anctil
Marie Miller by Michelle Anctil
Sol Buchband by Judyth Buchband
Herbert Lubell by Jeffrey Lubell
Benjamin Feit by Sheila and Bernie Barrad
William Becker by Vickie and Steve Becker
Margaret Bender by Diane Feldman
Max Hanover by Norman Hanover
Michael Weiss by Ellen Weiss
Michael Weiss by Esther Weiss
Simone Keir by Debbie and Ralph Phillips
Lillian Rhein by Linda and Peter by Rhein
Douglas Hosmann by Michele and Paul Zipperstein
Celia Kustin by Gloria Snyder 
Specialist Jacob Fletcher 173rd Airborne Paratropper
KIA in Iraq by Vicki and Steve Becker
In memory of … 
Sandy Rosenfeld by Sheri Maltzman
Sandy Rosenfeld by Vickie and Steve Becker
Sandy Rosenfeld by Leslie and William Soltz
Sandy Norian by Francine Wixen
Sandy Norian by Larry Lerner
Sandy Norian by Joyce and Barry Eskin
Sandy Norian by Vickie and Steve Becker
Sandy Norian by Leslie and William Soltz
Sunny Rabenstock by Larry Lerner
Sunny Rabenstock by Kathy and Daniel Trainor
Sunny Rabenstock by Sharon and Richard Granowitz
Gloria Cutler by Sharon and Richard Granowitz
Donald Feldman by Ansoon Lerner
Horace Hamilton Nahm by Nancy and Dip Sidhu
Jaswant Kaur by Nancy and Dip Sidhu
Adele Nahm Reichman by Nancy and Dip Sidhu
Kevin Ripley by Phyllis Sweet
Butch Smith by Sharon and Richard Granowitz
In honor of …
Lt. Colonel Alexander Vindman’s US Army bravery by
Vicki and Steve Becker
Clara Davidson’s Bat Mitzvah by Leslie and William Soltz
Clara Davidson’s Bat Mitzvah by Vickie and Steve Becker
Julie Strain’s amazing and tireless work on the bulletin and
leaflet by Judy Filsinger
Birth Ariyah Henrie Hyman by Margie Orland
Blowing shofar and chanting Torah at HH by Michelle
Anctil
For the recovery of …
Cantor Greg Yaroslow by Leslie and William Soltz
Cantor Greg Yaroslow by Vickie and Steve Becker

SISTERHOOD PULPIT FLOWER FUND 
In observance for the yahrzeit of …
Irvin Yaffe by Deborah and Daniel Schwartz
Kortney Johnson by Linda Ballard
Mae Cohen by Monique Coleman
Lise Rundberg by Monique Coleman
Israel Gold by Roberta and Phil Gold
Martin Lebowitz by Nancy Justice
Sidney Vines by Sherri and Rob Vines
Margaret Bender by Diane Feldman
In honor of …
Leslie and William Soltz by Leadora Shuster

HOME OF ETERNITY CEMETERY FUND
In observance for the yahrzeit of …
Rose Miller by Judy and Morry Miller
Abram Hodes by Esther and Jay Hodes
Aaron Miller by Judy and Morry Miller
In memory of …
Mildred  Hodes by Esther and Jay Hodes
Ella Sherman by Shelley and Barry Silver

RABBI LINDY REZNICK’S DISCRETIONARY FUND
In appreciation  of …
Rabbi Lindy Reznick for facilitating an inspiring and
meaningful HH by Michelle Anctil and Judith Smith

CANTOR JENNIFER BERN-VOGEL’S
DISCRETIONARY FUND
In appreciation  of…
Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel for bringing beauty and
meaning to HH by Michelle Anctil and Judith Smith

SCHOOL FOR JEWISH LIVING FUND
In honor of  …
Jay Donenfeld’s Bar Mitzvah by Sisterhood CEE
Jeff Spear’s Bar Mitzvah by Sisterhood CEE

LIONEL HELLER MUSIC FUND
In appreciation of …
Jerry Ripley’s outstanding musicialship and guidance at
HH by CEE Choir
For the recovery of …
Cantor Greg Yaroslow by Kathy and Daniel Trainor

GLORIA CUTLER MEAL OF CONDOLENCE FUND
In memory of …
Gloria Cutler by Kathy and Daniel Trainor

MORTGAGE REDUCTION FUND
In memory of …
Butch Smith by Michelle Anctil and Judith Smith
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The following Yahrzeits will be observed during the month of December: Those with a () are inscribed on the
Wall of Perpetual Memorial:

December 6-7 December 13-14 December 20-21 December 27-28

Joann Alsing
Herbert Anker
Ruth Becker
H. Ted Bial
Henry Binder
Hymen Blumenthal
Rose Burstin
Esna Cohen
Josephine Coleman
Arnon Michael Dotan
 Adele Drayer
David Ellman
Jack Fremland

Maria de los Angeles
   Garcia
Louis Greenberg
Malvina Guttman
 Jacob Hankin
Leslie Harris
Louis Helfman
Kate Hirsch
 Marion Kaner
Geraldine Kronick
Morrie Krupnick
Roger Krupnick

Harry Leviant
Morris Lichtenstein
Monnus Marcus
Lena Marcus
Benjamin Nordman
Leon Penso
Philip Philipson
Edward Philipson
Lester Pollen

Edna Schnitzer
 Henrietta Schwartz
Alan Schwartz
Matilda Siddel

Louis Snider
Annie Swedlove
 Ethel Tishkoff
Bertha Weinberg
Jacques Zagha

Jeanette Abrams
Jarrod Autterson
Max Bittker
William Christian

Theodore Cohen
Rose Doros

Lucille Druker
Robert Freeman
Herbert Joe Garelick

Joseph Gottlieb
Tillie Hill

 Barbara Jacobson
Robert Kaplan
Arnold Levine

Elaine Loveday
Aaron Meyers
 Elaine Nussbaum
Sophye Outevsky

Rose Petrushkin
 Sam Schwartz
Harry Selwyn
Alyce Sentob Friedenberg
Joan Simon
Abram Sosnowicz

Anita Strenger
Robert Sukenik

Bessie Uffer
 Bella Weinstein
Hyman Weisser
Caroline Wolfenson

Max Yaffe

Robert Abelsky
W. Stanley Abramson
Joseph Alpert
Charles Binder
 Itzik Blumen
Sally Brin
 Harry Einbinder
Rose Eliot
Rose Ernstein
Rebecca Finkler
Pauline Forman
 Adrienne Gilbert
Isabel Helfman
 Hal Herman
Jack Joseph

Gilbert Kurman
Calvin Leidner
Phyllis Miller

Max Moschel
Jean Moss
Richard Pick
 Rose Rosenberg
Jack Rouse
Gussie Rouse
Jacqueline Russler
Nathan Sabbath
Victor Safford
 Roberta Sax Allen
Gary Schwartz
 Yetta Schwartz
Annette Shane

Frank Siemion
Wanda Siemion

Richard Simon
Rosalind Skolnek
Avrum Sperber

Ethel Stein
Jerome Swedlove
Anna Vitsky
Jacob Wayman
Murray Weintraub
Rabbi Bernard Zeige

Herman Adams
 Marian Arnold
I. Dave Bachman

Jane Braverman
William Burnett

Robert Davis
 Philip Einbinder
Benjamin Gilbert

Harry Glatt
Flora Goldstein
 Kathryn Gootel
Louis Guttman
Samuel Halpern
Melville Harris
 Everett Haydis
Samuel Haydis
Ralph Hertz
 Mildred Hiller
Ruben Joseph
Charles Kahn
Bob Kipper
 Abe Kitay
Maxine Lerner
Max Levin
Esther Levin
Decie Londoner
Betty Lytle
Lester Meyer
Blanche Meyers
Ann Miller

Chassie Nelko
Joseph Petrushkin
Selma Plaut

Evelyn Press
 William Ross
Judith Rothstein

Cali Sadacca
 Leah Sagal
George Siddel

Herman Silverman
Sam Smolensky
Lea Sosnowicz
Margurite Spears

Sol Wallach
Wil Wolfson
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1495 Ford Street - Redlands CA 92373
 (909)307-0400
www. emanuelsb. org email:cee@emanuelsb. org

LINDY REZNICK - RABBI - (909) 307-0400 ext 1000 - rabbireznick@emanuelsb. org
JENNIFER BERN-VOGEL - CANTOR - (909) 307-0400 ext 1001 - cantorjenbv@gmail. com

HILLEL COHN - RABBI EMERITUS - rabbihcohn1@cs. com
JUDY FILSINGER - ADMINISTRATOR - (909) 307-0400 ext 1002 - templeadmin@emanuelsb. org

MARCELA LAVI - DIRECTOR OF EDUCATION & YOUTH - 
JERRY RIPLEY - ORGANIST/CHOIR DIRECTOR

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
Stuart Sweet - President • Joel Feinstein - 1st Vice President • Dr. Susan Damron - 2nd Vice President

Michael Reiter - Secretary • Kathy Rosenfeld - Chief Financial Officer
Members-At-Large: Steven Becker, Marvin Reiter, Justin Swant 

Greg Weissman - Immediate Past President 
Karyn Lehmann - President, Sisterhood

DIRECTORS
Steven Becker • Harriet Briant • Rhian Beutler • Jay Donenfeld
Graham Ohayon • Rachael Raynes • Julie Strain • Scott Wilkie

Member of Union for Reform Judaism (URJ)
OFFICE HOURS - Monday-Thursday 9:00AM to 5:00 PM; Friday 9:00 AM-4:00 PM 
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Published monthly by Congregation Emanu El, 1495 Ford Street, Redlands CA 92373. 

POSTMASTER: Send address changes to Congregation Emanu El, 1495 Ford Street, Redlands CA 92373
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